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COLLABORATIVE COMMUNITIES

FBISD School Boundary Oversight Committee
Meeting Summary — Meet and Greet
Tuesday, September 27, 2022, 6:00 p.m. —9:00 p.m.

The School Boundary Oversight Committee (SBOC) of the Fort Bend Independent School District, consisting of members
from each of the eleven feeder patterns, met for a meet and greet on Tuesday, September 27, 2022, at 6:00 p.m.

Purpose:

e Serve in an advisory role to staff
e Review and provide suggestions regarding attendance boundary recommendation(s)
e Align work with Decision Principles as stated in Policy FC (Local)

Attendance: Committee members present — 27 members, remainder of the members made up the session virtually

Staff Facilitators: Beth Martinez, Deputy Superintendent; Payal Pandit Talati, Executive Director of Collaborative
Communities, Yolanda Young, Human Resources, and Jodi Rider, Interim Assistant Director of Collaborative Communities

Additional Staff Present: Executive Leadership Members, Marc Muscarello, Coordinator Collaborative Communities,
Kimberly Davis, Executive Assistant to Deputy Superintendent, and Reba Cook, Executive Assistant to Collaborative
Communities

Meeting Objectives:

. SBOC members will understand roles of officers and committee members regarding the attendance
zone process.

. SBOC members will review and understand the PASA demographic update, Annual Enroliment Review,
and the Facilities Master Plan.

. SBOC members will understand the purpose of ThoughtExchange and public hearings.

Success Criteria:

. SBOC members will be able to articulate their role and that of SBOC officers.

. SBOC members will gain a clear understanding of the PASA demographic update, Annual Enrollment
Review, and Facilities Master Plan presentations and connect them to the work of the SBOC.

. SBOC members will be able to understand how the community input collected in public hearings

through Thought Exchange impacts the work of the SBOC and the attendance boundary process.

On September 27, 2022, the SBOC convened in the Administration Building Board Room. Beth Martinez welcomed
everyone to the meeting and made introductions of the Executive Leadership team and staff present. HEB donated food
trays for the SBOC. Topics of discussion included:

e Staff went over SBOC Member Commitments stressing the importance of attendance.

e Resources available, including Policy and Procedures, the District website, and the use of Microsoft TEAMS.

e The roles of officers and the opportunities available to nominate or self-nominate.

e Long Range Planning Process including the Demographic Report, Annual Enrollment Review, and Facilities
Master Plan and how they all come together to develop the Original Recommendation.

e Attendance Boundary Process broken out in steps per Policy FC(Local).

e ThoughtExchange and how it works and how it is used to collect community input for the public hearing.

The SBOC was given time for questions, and the meeting was adjourned.
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